

An Oifig Náisiúnta don Chuimsiú Sóisialta

Lána an Mhuilinn, Baile Pharma, Baile Átha Cliath 20, D20 KH63

Tel: 01 77 85187

National Social Inclusion Office

Mill Lane, Palmerstown, Dublin 20, D20 KH63

Tel: 01 77 85187

22nd September 2025

Deputy Murphy Dáil Eireann Kildare Street Dublin 2.

Re: 44660/25

To ask the Minister for Health the reason the HSE's gender identity skills training was withdrawn; and when it was withdrawn.

Dear Deputy Murphy

The Health Service Executive have been requested to reply directly to your above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

In late 2023 a decision was made to postpone the Gender Identity Skills Training (GIST) in light of limited availability of subject experts. Furthermore, given that the exploration of referral pathways is an important aspect of the training, it was decided to postpone the training until the model of care for gender services is fully developed.

I trust this information is of assistance to you, but should you have any further queries please contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Joseph Doyle National Lead, Social Inclusion

